Data Submitted (UTC 11): 3/9/2020 7:45:35 PM

First name: Marianne

Last name: Lazarus

Organization:

Title:

Comments: These are my thoughts and concerns regarding The Herber Territory:

1) There should be NO defining fencing for the Herber Territory wild horses.

2) Horses can continue to come and go from all boundaries of the Herber Territory onto adjacent U.S. Forest
Service lands on the Black Mesa Ranger District (BMRD).

3) Horses have been on the BMRD prior to 1971 and should be able to continue to live on and use this land.
4) The Forest Service cannot remove any wild horses until declared "excess by law".

5) Managing by setting an arbitrary number like 104 wild horses IS illegal and not in compliance with the law.
6) | do not support birth control, (PZP) but demand that the law is followed under the guidance of "Minimal
Feasible Management. PZP is an intrusive and most often very cruel and traumatic procedure to these
magnificent animals. Also, PZP does not Guarantee infertility before seven years, not the four years that have

been suggested.

7) Wild Horses are intrinsically an American symbol of our commitment to the Bravery and Freedom of this
country. It would be a travesty for the Forest Service to destroy that image.



